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2302.  (a) Any person, or federal, state, or local agency, district, 
or authority that owns or manages a reservoir, as defined in Section 
6004.5 of the Water Code, where recreational, boating, or fishing 
activities are permitted, except a privately owned reservoir that is 
not open to the public, shall do both of the following: 
   (1) Assess the vulnerability of the reservoir for the introduction 
of nonnative dreissenid mussel species. 
   (2) Develop and implement a program designed to prevent the 
introduction of nonnative dreissenid mussel species. 
   (b) The program shall include, at a minimum, all of the following: 
   (1) Public education. 
   (2) Monitoring. 
   (3) Management of those recreational, boating, or fishing 
activities that are permitted. 
   (c) Any person, or federal, state, or local agency, district, or 
authority, that owns or manages a reservoir, as defined in Section 
6004.5 of the Water Code, where recreational, boating, or fishing 
activities of any kind are not permitted, except a privately owned 
reservoir that is not open to the public, shall, based on its 
available resources and staffing, include visual monitoring for the 
presence of mussels as part of its routine field activities. 
   (d) Any entity that owns or manages a reservoir, as defined in 
Section 6004.5 of the Water Code, except a privately owned reservoir 
that is not open to the public for recreational, boating, or fishing 
activities, may refuse the planting of fish in that reservoir by the 
department unless the department can demonstrate that the fish are 
not known to be infected with nonnative dreissenid mussels. 
   (e) Except as specifically set forth in this section, this section 
applies both to reservoirs that are owned or managed by governmental 
entities and reservoirs that are owned or managed by private persons 
or entities. 
   (f) Violation of this section is not subject to the sanctions set 
forth in Section 12000. In lieu of any other penalty provided by law, 
a person who violates this section shall, instead, be subject to a 
civil penalty, in an amount not to exceed one thousand dollars 
($1,000) per violation, that is imposed administratively by the 
department. To the extent that sufficient funds and personnel are 
available to do so, the department may adopt regulations establishing 
procedures to implement this subdivision and enforce this section. 
   (g) This section shall not apply to a reservoir in which nonnative 
dreissenid mussels have been detected. 
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